6th October 2010

Mr. Paddy Doherty Business Development Manager Dublin Bus Head Office 59 Upper O'Connell Street Dublin 1

Our Ref:

24898

RE:

<u>Lucan/Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin</u> <u>County Council held on 28th September 2010</u>

Dear Mr. Doherty,

At the meeting of the Lucan/Clondalkin Area Committee held on the 28th September 2010 the following question was adopted and approved by the Members of the Area Committee:

"To ask the Manager to write to Dublin Bus again requesting that the long promised bus shelters be installed on Kennelsfort Road, Palmerstown without further delay?"

I would be obliged for your comment and response as soon as possible to enable me to revert to the Committee.

Yours sincerely,

Noreen Fitzgibbon Senior Staff Officer



Head Office 59/60 Upper O'Connell Street Dublin 1 Príomh Oifig 59/60 Sráid Uí Chonaill Uachtarach Baile Átha Cliath 1

T +353 (1) 872 0000 F +353 (1) 873 1195 www.dublinbus.je

Ms Edel Colgan Senior Staff Officer South Dublin County Council Planning Department Enforcement Section County Hall Tallaght Dublin 24 PLANNING DEPARTMENT

- 3 DEC 2010

Our Ref: 1/08/67

Your Ref:

Date: 29th November 2010

Dear Ms. Colgan,

I refer to your letter of 26th November 2010 regarding a motion passed at your meeting of 23rd November relating to customer boarding times and the terminus at Foxborough.

Dublin Bus has been monitoring the loading patterns of customers immediate upon implementation of the revised services in the Lucan area. Due to the demand levels, additional capacity has been added to the corridor and this will be reviewed on a daily basis.

In regard to the terminus of route 151 representations have been made and Dublin Bus is actively engaging with relevant stakeholders to ensure that any disruption to residents is minimised. The road was realigned in this area so no disruption to traffic flows would ensue.

Yours sincerely

Paddy Doherty,

Acting Chief Executive.

